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March 29, 2011 

Mr. Kevin M. Hardy 
General Manager 
Encina Wastewater Authority 
6200 Avenida Encinas 
Carlsbad, CA 92009-1095 

Dear: Mr. Hardy: 

(858) 467-2952· Fax (858) 571-6972 . 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sandiego 

In reply refer to: 
222754:JCOFRANCESCO 

Arnold Schwarzenegger 
Governor 

SUBJECT: Responses to Comments and Errata Sheet for Tentative Order No. 
R9-2011-0019, NPDES Permit No. CA0107395, Waste Discharge. 
Requirements for the Encina Wastewater Authority, Encina Water 
Pollution Control Facility and Satellite Wastewater Treatment Plant, 
Discharge to the Pacific Ocean via the Encina Ocean Outfall 

The San Diego Regional Water Quality Control Board (San Diego Water Board) has 
reviewed comments received from the Encina Wastewater Authority (EWA) regarding 
Tentative Order No. R9-2011-0019. 
Enclosed are the San Diego Water Board's Response to Comments document and 
Errata Sheet for Tentative Order No. R9-2011-0019. The Errata Sheet incorporates 
minor modifications to the Tentative Order responding to the comments submitted to 
clarify ownership/ operation of the sewage collection system, to account for EWA's 
receiving water compliance history for the past five years, and to include additional 
information on the dilution model calculations. The Response to Comments document 
and Errata Sheet cover all written comments received since the first draft of the . 
Tentative Order wa$ released on February 22, 2011. These documents are available 
on the San Diego Water Board's website at: 

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sandiego/board info/agendas/2011/Apr/Apr13.shtml 
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The Tentative Order, comment letter, San Diego Water Board's Responses to 
Comments document, and Errata Sheet for the Tentative Order will be provided to the 
San Diego Water Board for cOr.lsideration prior to the April 13, 2011 San Diego Water 
Board regularly scheduled meeting. San Diego Water Board will consider adoption of 
the Tentative Order along with the Errata Sheet at the April 13 meeting. The meeting 
will begin promptly at 9:00 a.m. and will be held at the following location: 

San Diego Regional Water Quality Control Board 
9174 Sky Park Court, Suite 100 
San Diego, CA 92123 

For questions pertaining to the subject matter, please contact Joann Cofrancesco at 
858-637 -5589 or jcofrancesco@waterboards.ca.gov . 

PLEASE INCLUDE "222754:JCOFRANCESCO" IN THI;: SUBJECT LINE OF 
FUTURE CORRESPONDENCE. 

Respectfully, 

SJ~/.P-h-~ 
DAVID BARKER 
Supervising WRC Engineer 

DTB:jlc 

Enclosures: 1) San Diego Water Board Response to Comments document 
2) Errata Sheet, Tentative Order No. R9-2011-0019, NPDES No. 

CA0107395 

cc (by email): 
James Marincola, USEPA Marincola.JamesPaul@epamail.epa.gov 
David Smith, US EPA, Region 9 smith.davidw@epamail.epa.gov 
State Water Resource Control Board NPDES wastewater@waterboards.ca.gov 
Sandy Vissman, Fish and Wildlife Service sandy. vissman@fws.gov 
William Paznokas, CA Dept. of Fish and Game WPaznokas@dfg.ca.gov 
Bob Hoffman, National Marine Fisheries Service bob.hoffman@noaa.gov 
Mark Delaplaine, CA Coastal Commission mdelaplaine@coastal.ca.gov 
Dan Connally, PG Environmental dan. con nally@pgenv.com 
Mary Welch, PG Environmental Mary.welch@pgenv.com 
Debbie Biggs, Director of Environmental Compliance dbiggs@encinajpa.com 
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